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Carlson Show Winners, 2013 

Best Truck: 1936 GMC 
—Ron Dane 

Best Antique: 1930 Willys Knight 
- Scott & Donna Culbertson 

Best Vintage: 1933 American Austin 
- Scott & Donna Culbertson 

to have been 
placed there by 
one of last years 
winners (when 
Ron’s truck was 
not in the show).  
Scott and Donna 
Culbertson took a 
twofer, with the 
1 9 3 0  W i l l y s 
Knight again be-
ing judged by 
those attending 
the show as the 
“Best Antique, 
and then Donna’s 
newly acquired 

1933 American Austin took the Best Vintage 
( b e a t i n g 
Dave Rock-
n e y ’ s 
Rockne by a 
mere  3 
votes, I’m 
told).  The 
P e o p l e ’ s 
C h o i c e 
“Best Hotrod 
/ Modified” 
was the 
1951 Studebaker owned by our youngest 
car owning member, Hunter Binder.  

(Continued on page 2) 

 The big 
winner this year 
was the 1971 
B a r r a c u d a 
owned by Jim 
Brand.  The car 
took People’s 
Choice  “Best 
Classic” and 
then took the 
“Best of Show” 
voting by a wide 
margin.  Jim just 
finished the car 
days before the 
show, and is 
looking forward to driving it this summer!  
Trucks was the featured class, and the 
People’s Choice “Best Truck” was the 
beautiful 1936 GMC owned by Ron Dane.  
Someone pointed out that it won “Best 

T r u c k ” 
d e s p i t e 
spending 
part of 
the show 
time with 
a banana 
peel on 
the grille 
g u a r d , 
rumored 

Best Hotrod:’51 Studebaker 
 - Hunter Binder 

Best of Show: 1971 Barracuda—Jim Brand 

Best Classic: 1971 Barracuda 
—Jim Brand 
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Golden Days Sign-Ups        9 
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It is easier to get older than it is to get wiser. 

course Seekins Ford.  It was inter-
esting to compare the 2014 Mustang 
as it sat across the aisle from the 

1965 Mustang on which the Seekins 
Body Shop so expertly did the body 
work and paint job. 

DENALI ROAD LOTTERY 
Sign-ups for the lottery are open from May 1st through June 30th.  As many 
know, the Anchorage Auto Mushers try to go in with their old cars as a group 
each year (but it is a fun drive any way you do it!).   The Auto Mushers are 
planning to go in as a group on Saturday, September 14th—so when you 
send in your entry, you want to list Saturday the 14th as your first choice.  The 
group always has a fun dinner on Friday night, and then starts the trip to-
gether with a group 
picture on Saturday 
morning.  From then 
on, it is up to each to 
enjoy the park in their 
own way.  To the right 
is a picture as we fol-
lowed Judy and Fred 
Keller from Wasilla in 
their “Little Red 
Wagon” two years 
ago.  The online ad-
dress for sign up is 
www.recreation.gov 
and the phone num-
ber is 1-877-444-6777.  You can only sign up on-line or by telephone.  Most of 
the car people are signing up choices in order as 9/14, 9/15, 9/16 and then 
9/13.  If you try, but don’t win the lottery, there is a chance that an inholder 
permit can be arranged for you if you want to join the fun and go in with the 
group.  When you win (or need help with a permit) contact Tam Isham with 
the Anchorage Club.     - your editor 

Kellers, Campbells & Larricks  2011 

Part of the field:  the raffle car Mustang sits in its corner at the Carlson Members Only Car Show on May 25th & 26th 

Plaques will be presented at the June 
13th Membership Meeting. 
 Car entries were down a bit 
this year, but from listening to many 
members, the blame was on the 
weather.  Since it was less than a 
week since the last snow, many folks 
hadn’t had their cars out yet, and 
some reported that they couldn’t yet 
get to their cars due to either snow or 
bad road conditions. M e m b e r s 
showing cars this year were: Larry 
Sullivan, Willy Vinton, Robbie Casey, 
Chris Niffenegger, John McDonald, 
Ron Dane, Peter Lundquist, Scott 
Grundy, Sam Simmons, Dale Oines, 
Jeff Barney, Bub Larson, Rochelle 
Larson, John McCarthy, Rick & Jill 
Larrick, Scott & Donna Culbertson, 
Dave Rockney, Ron & Nancy Allen, 
Dennis Schmit, Ed McLaughlin, Katie 
Karpic, Marvin Wright, James Brand, 
Julio Merced, Brett Helms, Kelly & 
Nancy Rivers, Tim Palmer, Paul 
Tekin, Ralph Moore, Gary Leaming, 
Ron Frey, Hunter Binder, and Terry 
Whitledge.  There were 46 cars in-
doors, and members also brought 5 
tractors.   
 Vendors supporting the club 
with displays were The Fountainhead 
Museum,  Air Liquide, The Daily 
News Miner, Gene’s Chrysler, and of 

(Continued from page 1) 
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I finally got my head together, now my body is falling apart 

 misbehave ? 

CRUISIN' THE DQ 
by John McCarthy 

 A part of 
America's love 
affair with old cars 
involves cruising to 
local fast food res-
taurants and drive-
ins. Many of these 
establishments 
have a day of the 
week set aside as a 
cruise-in night to 
attract old cars and 

specialty vehicles. 

This allows 
vehicle 
owners to 
cruise and 
socialize 
with other 
owners and 
show off 
their rides 
to envious 
spectators. 

 Last 
September, during  our trip to Montana, Nee and I had a chance 
to attend the Thursday night cruise-in at the local Kalispell Dairy 

Queen. We 
cruised to the 
DQ with our 
friend Darrell 
Vance in his 
1963 Ford 
Fairlane and 
met up with 
past 
VLNAACF 
members Al 
and Sue Whit-
ney and vis-
ited with Bob 

Casey, brother of VLNAACF club member Robbie Casey. The 
mild fall day 
allowed us to 
socialize and 
check out 
some different 
vehicle modi-
fications, res-
torations, and 
paint jobs 
while enjoy-
ing the com-
fortable Mon-
tana weather. 

 The Dairy Queen enjoys its Thursday night cruise-ins 
all summer long and is host to 30- 40 cars from the Flathead 
Lake val-
ley each 
week. 
Many of 
these 
vehicles 
are 
owned 
by mem-
bers of 
the Gla-
cier 
Street 
Rod As-
sociation, 
a local car club comprised of hot rods, modified cars and stock 
vehicles 40 years old and older. The Kalispell Dairy Queen 
also holds a car display yearly during the Glacier Street Rod 
Association's annual "Glacier Rally in the Rockies" which at-
tracts cars from several U.S. states and Canadian provinces. 

 If you are visiting a different state, consider attending 
a local car event. You'll be able to check out some neat cars , 
meet interesting people and you might find that perfect car for 
sale that you just can't live without. 

Eye Candy Photos by John McCarthy 

Bob Casey, Sue and Al Whitney, Darrell 
Vance and John McCarthy 

Chena Hot Springs Poker Run 
June 22 

Starting at the Sadler's P/L downtown at 10a.m.   
Stops along the way will include Home Depot,  
Pleasant Valley Store, Tors Trail Campground, 

concluding with a picnic at the Hot Springs.   
Bring a chair and a dish to share.  Chicken will 

 be provided!! Join the fun! 
RSVP Cindy and Bret @ 460-1912 



Vernon L. Nash Antique Auto Club 
Region AACA 

Park for a tour designed for 30’s car 
speeds (all cars are welcome); may 
involved unpaved roads.  (John 
McCarthy) 

• Sunday, June 9th: Rally & Picnic: 
Leave 10:00 am from Pioneer Park.  
Needs a driver who can follow direc-
tions and a navigator who can read 
and interpret “Vinton”   (Willy Vinton) 

• Tuesday, June 11th: Board Meet-
ing: 6:30 at Sam’s Sourdough; dinner 
before 

• Thursday, June 13th: Membership 
Meeting—The Bakery Restaurant 
7pm (dinner before ~6pm) 

• Friday June 14th though Saturday 
June 15th: JOINT 

• Every Wednesday Evening in June: 
Runaround!  Meet at Pioneer Park 
front lot at 6:45 and drive as a group 
into the Park.  Display our cars until 
about 8:00pm and then cruise to 
River’s Edge Resort.  Break-up by 
9:00pm for A&W or wherever (on your 
own) 

• Every Saturday in June: Cars & 
Coffee at the Sadler’s Parking Lot 
downtown on Cushman.  Starts at 
8:00am and breaks up about 10:00am 
or whenever we leave for a club 
event. 

• Saturday, June 1st: Mondo Run 
Leave Cars & Coffee at 10:00 am for 
a drive to the Monderosa near Ne-
nana for one of their famous burgers. 
(Don Oines)  

• Saturday, June 8th: “Slo-Poke” 
Tour.  Leave at 10:00am from Cars & 
Coffee and 10:15 am from Pioneer 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 CARS & COFFEE 

MONDO RUN 

2 3 4 5 

RUNAROUND! 

6 7 8 CARS & COFFEE 

“SLO-POKE” 
TOUR 

9     RALLY &  

PICNIC 

10 11 

BOARD MTG 

12 

RUNAROUND! 

13 

MEMBERSHIP 
MEETING 

14 15CARS & COFFEE 

 

JUNETEENTH 

16 17 18 19 

RUNAROUND! 

20 21 22 CHENA 
HOT SPRINGS 
RUN & PICNIC 

23 24 

CRUISE (CJ’s) 

25 26 

RUNAROUND! 

27 28 29 LEAVE 
FOR A.B.D.T. /
HILL-TOP RUN 

June 2013 

30 MEET WITH AAMA Region, Healy 
(Scott & Lindy Grundy)  (see ad) 

• Saturday, June 22nd: Chena Hot 
Springs Cruise & Picnic.  Leave 
Cars & Coffee at 10am for the drive to 
CHS and a picnic on the grounds. (Bret 
& Cindy Helms) 

• Monday, June 24th:  Cruise around 
Fairbanks ending at C&J’s Drive-In.  
Leave Pioneer Park at 7pm. 

• Saturday, June 29th: Group leaves for 
the ABDT to celebrate Canada Day in 
Dawson on 7/1 and 4th of July in Eagle 
City.  Group returns on July 6th. 

• Saturday, June 29th: Hill Top Run.  
Group leaves Cars & Coffee at 10am 
for a cruise to the Hill Top for Pie (and 
lunch).  (Terry Whitledge) 

• Wednesday, June 12th: Rolling 
Meeting (Donn Reese) 

(Continued on page 5) 

Antique Auto Mushers 
Region (Anchorage) AACA 

http://local.aaca.org/fairbanks/events.htm 

JOINT MEET IN HEALY 

http://local.aaca.org/fairbanks/events.htm


      1- Mechelle & Chris Nash 
      2- Judy & Bernie Saupe 
      5- Shirley & Ron Franklin 
      6- Joanne & Dan Portwine 
      7- Doris & Robbie Casey 
    10- Claudia & Burnie Hall 
    11- Linda & Scott Grundy 
    13- Karine & Ron Dane 
 Debbie & Tim Palmer 
    15- Lois & Greg Oslund 
    17- Deborah & Dave Rockney 
    18- Joyce & Bill Chace 
     LaVonne & Dan Gullickson 
    20- Denise & Peter Lundquist 
    22- Donna & Scott Culbertson 
     Tammy & Kenny Maxwell 

     1 - Sam Simmons 
     8- Willy Vinton 
     9- Jill Nash 
   14- Lambert Hazalaar 
   18- Nancy DeWitt 
    20- Susan Cook 
 Barb Cornell 
    21- John Binder 
    23- Barbara Hansen 
    29- Paul Tekin 

Birthdays 

Tracy reports: 
4/23—A get-well card was 
sent from the club to Wilma 
Vinton, recovering from knee sur-
gery. 
 
5/1—A sympathy card was sent from 
the club to AAMA member Peggy 
Stout and their family on the passing 
of Ken Stout, who was a very active 
and enthusiastic member of their 
club. 
 
5/9—A get-well card was sent to 
Theresa Chase so she gets up and 
kicking quick from her knee sur-
gery. 
 
Note:  Tracy’ father passed away last 
week.  George Splitstoser was a 
long time Fairbanks resident.  He 
built and created the Turtle Club 
and came up with the recipe for the 
Chef George spices for the Prime 
Rib.  Give Tracy your condolences. 
 
Tracy McLeod is the Sunshine Con-
tact. Please give her a call or send 
her an e-mail if you know of a club 
member who could use a little 
"sunshine". Tracy can be reached at 
home:  456-7877. or by e-mail: 
tksplits@yahoo.com  

Volume 42, Issue 6 Page 5 

Sunshine Club 

Rant and Rave? 

Anniversaries 

President’s Headlights  - Scott Culbertson 
 Hello Everyone. Well, we 
have FINALLY started our driving 
session.  Let’s hope we have an 
extended fall and we can catch up 
on our lost time.  Many congratula-
tions to the winners of this year’s 
Carlson Car Show.  I want to give 
special thanks to John, Penny & 
Hunter Binder for all the work they 
did in putting together the Carlson 
Car Show.  Without members like 
them we would all just gather once 
a month at the Bakery and stare at 
each other.   

 We have a lot going on now 
that we have gotten things started so 
make sure and check the new calendar 
layout.  I got a special request from 
Bassett Army Hospital to reminder eve-
ryone of the Men’s health event and 
their hope that our membership will 
bring their cars over to attract attention.  
The event is on Thursday June 13th 
from 4:00 to 7:00pm. 

 If you are one of our members 
who is holding onto raffle tickets, you 
need to sell them NOW or turn them in 
NOW.  June 13th is the deadline to 

have the stubs or unsold tickets turned 
back into the club.  After June 13th we 
are going to charge you for the tickets 
still out in your name.  Please see the 
board minutes on page 6 for why it is 
that we are taking this action. 

 See Ya at the Meeting 

• Thursday, June 20th, 1-2:30pm: Ser-
endipity (Diane and Dennis Allen) 

• Saturday, June 22nd: Summer Sol-
stice Car Show—4th Ave Theater, 
Anchorage 

• June 28th—July 7th: Long Dis-
tance Tour to Atlin, Skagway & 
Haines (Tamea Isham) 

• June 12-14: AACA Western Tour, 
Colorado Spring, CO 

• July 25-27: AACA Central Fall 
Meet, Grand Forks, North Dakota 

• Sept 20th: Charlotte AutoFair, 
Hornets Nest Region, AACA 

• Oct 9-12 : AACA Eastern Fall 
Meet: Hershey, PA 

• Thursday, June 13th: Bassett 
Men’s Health Event, Fort Wain-
wright  4pm—7pm (before our mem-
bership meeting)  (Scott Culbertson) 

• Saturday, June 15th: 10 am—2pm 
Juneteenth Celebration (with car 
show)  

• Sunday, June 16th: 10am—2pm 
Sourdough Fuel Fathers Day 
Car Show 

 

(Continued from page 4) 

National AACA Events 

Other Local Events 

Rochelle Larson is the Events & 
Program Chairperson:   

mailto:tksplits@yahoo.com


2013 Adventure Before  

Dementia Tour Dates  
Where: To Dawson City for their 
Canada Day celebration & Eagle for 
our Independence  Day celebra-
tion.   
When:  Sat. June 29th through Sat. 
July 6th   
Mark your calendar now and con-
tact Scott Grundy for details re-
garding this fun and leisurely  tour 
of two very historic communities!  
Call Scott Grundy at 457-3526 or 
email grundy@mosquitonet.com 
for info. 
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BORED NOTES FROM 
BOARD AND MEMBER-

SHIP MEETINGS IN MAY 

•    Minutes and financial reports 
were reviewed and approved.  Income 
year to date is $12,500, mostly from the 
sale of raffle tickets.  Expenses are less 
than $1000.  Balances total $30,607. 

•  John Binder reported on the 
Carlson Center Show.  All seems to be 
falling into place, and solicitation of 
Vendor support is going on. 

•  Raffle Car tickets are sold out, 
except for those members who still 
have tickets checked out.  The Board 
moved that all tickets must be returned 
by the June 13th membership meet-
ing—either the stubs and payment 
turned in, or any unsold tickets turned 
in.  Members will be charged for any 
tickets not turned in by June 13th.  If 
possible we would like to chase in as 
many tickets as possible before the 
Carlson Show ; If you have any unsold 
tickets, it would be appreciated it you 
turn them in at the Show so that the 
Club can sell them. 

•  The club has benefited from 
many generous donations in the past 
two years, and how to recognize do-
nors was a large part of the Board dis-
cussion.  It was decided to present a 
picture plaque to large donors and for 
the Secretary to prepare a letter for any 
donor.  These letters and picture 
plaques would be reviewed at the 
monthly Board meeting and letters 
signed for mailing. 

•  Events for June and July were 
reviewed 

We tried to re-format the Events 
Pages (pages 4 & 5) to make them 
easier to read and to also include 
events from the Anchorage club, Na-
tional AACA, and other locally hosted 
events that might be of interest to 
members.  Rochelle is our Events & 
Program Chairperson, and so events 
that you would like listed both in the 
newsletter and on the website calen-
dar need to be coordinated through 
Rochelle Larson.  Rochelle is also 
who to call if you can help out with 
hosting or organizing any of the 
events, or if you just need more infor-
mation on an event.  Feedback on 
the new format would be appreciated 
   - Rick Larrick 

I don’t remember being absent minded... 

AACA Museum to 
Celebrate Tenth 

Anniversary 
By Don Barlup 
VP AACA Museum 
 

 In just ten years, our AACA 
Museum in Hershey has become a 
first class venue for all forms of auto-
motive historical displays and just plain 
fabulous vehicles. This notoriety 
throughout the hobby has only been 
possible through the generosity of our 
AACA family and its Regions and 
Chapters. A dedicated staff and pas-
sionate volunteers make each visit 
there an unforgettable experience. 
 The year 2013 will be the 
year of celebration of the first ten 
years. On June 22nd (the actual open-
ing date ten years ago) the AACA Mu-
seum staff and its volunteer Special 
Events Council (the Museums oldest 
volunteer group predating the Museum 
construction) will host its 18th Annual 
Car Show on the Museum grounds. 
Plan to attend! 
 Information on making a dona-
tion is available by contacting the Mu-
seum at (717) 566-7100.  The AACA 
Museum is a 501c3 charitable entity 
and all donation are tax deductible, 
limited by the extent of the law. 
 Ten years of providing a service 
to our hobby is a momentous occasion.  
Let’s keep that momentum going by 
becoming involved with the museum, 
visiting the museum in Hershey, or 
making a donation. 

EDITOR’S 
LEFT (on) 

BLINKER 

If you still have 
raffle ticket stubs or unsold raffle tick-
ets, please return them to Rochelle at 
Larson’s Locksmith.  All ticket stubs 
must be returned and/or paid for 
by the June 13th Member Meet 
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Above: John McCarthy 
announces the Carlson 
Show Winners on Sun-
day, May 26th. 
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HISTORY ON WHEELS  
THE JEFFREY QUAD 

    By JEFF RICHARDSON  
    jrichardson@newsminer.com  

 Remnants of the past are everywhere in 
the Yukon River village of Eagle, but nowhere 
is that fact more striking than in the anony-
mous water wagon shed at Historic Fort Eg-
bert.  
 When Eagle Historical Society board 
member John Borg rolls open the door to the 
old wooden building, he reveals an unexpected 
auto museum. The shed at the former Army 
post contains a 1925 Model T truck, a vintage 
road grader and a 1932 Model B dump truck. 
But perhaps most notably, it also houses a 
1914 Jeffery Quad.  
 Exactly how it spent its life in Eagle 
remains something of a mystery, but the old 
vehicle has become the pride of the collection.  
 "We've got some good theories, but we 
don't know why or who," Borg said.  
 Anyone who hasn't heard of the Jeffery 
Quad can be forgiven — the boxy trucks were 
first produced a century ago in Kenosha, Wis., 
at the Thomas B. Jeffery factory. The work-
horse Quads were built for the U.S. military to 
replace mule teams and were used during 
World War I as troop transports and ambu-
lances. Their moment of glory may have come 
when they were part of a slow-moving caravan 
that pursued the revolutionary general Pancho 
Villa into Mexico.  
 But some of them also headed north to 
the young and relatively unpopulated territory 
of Alaska.  
Borg said the Eagle Historical Society has 
tracked down four that were brought up by the 
Northern Commercial Co. in 1915. At least one 
arrived in Eagle on the barge from Circle be-
fore heading up the Yukon soon afterward to 
Dawson City.  
 The Quad emerged in a transportation 
museum in Whitehorse in the 1990s and was 
eventually purchased by the Eagle Historical 
Society. It was fixed up in Fairbanks before 

returning to Eagle in about 2000.  
 The Jeffery has a four-cylinder Ram-
bler gasoline engine, four-speed manual trans-
mission, four-wheel drive and four-wheel 
steering. It even still has the original owner's 
manual, Borg said.  
 The vehicle is old enough that its 
pedals include basic instructions for drivers 
unfamiliar with cars. The clutch pedal is im-
printed with a "C" and the brake has a "B" on 
it. It tops out at about 15 miles per hour.  
 At least once a year the Quad works 
its way through the streets of Eagle during the 
Fourth of July parade, which is why it's deco-
rated with tiny American flags. With its hand-
crank starter, Borg can still bring it to life 
with a little effort.  
 "I need an apprentice, and I need to 
write down the instructions for starting it," he 
said with a smile.  
 A running century-old vehicle is a 
rarity, and Eagle's Jeffery Quad is no differ-

My wild oats have turned to prunes and All Bran 

ent. Borg knows of only one other Quad in 
the U.S. that runs, a model in Albany, Minn., 
that chugs down the street with old farming 
equipment during local parades.  
 Only 3,096 Quads were produced in 
1914, according to the Antique Automobile 
Club of America, but the club doesn't keep 
records of the number that are still function-
ing.   Based on the response the Quad still 
gets today, the novelty isn't lost on visitors to 
Eagle. "I have taken hundreds of people here 
through the years, and they are always just 
blown away," Borg said.  
Contact staff writer Jeff Richardson at 459-
7518.  
 

Reprinted with permission from the March 9, 
2013 Fairbanks Daily Newspaper.  Photo-
graphs taken by Ethel Miller, sister of our club 
member, John Borg.  The club members on the 
ABDT this summer will visit the Jeffrey Quad 
and join it in the 4th of July Parade in Eagle. 

2013 JOINT MEET IN HEALY 
 

Vernon L. Nash Antique Automobile Club  
will host The Antique Auto Mushers of Alaska  

June 14, 15 & 16 
Lodging Friday and Saturday suggested at the Denali Park Hotel 

Friday evening Black Diamond Covered Wagon Adventure & Dinner 
Car Games on Saturday Morning 

Saturday Afternoon: 
A Private Tour of the Usibelli Coal Mining Operation! 
Awards Banquet at the Black Diamond Café, Saturday Evening 

 

Questions: Contact Scott or Linda Grundy for details at 1-907-457-
3526 or email grundy@mosquitonet.com 
Most of the group will caravan down as a group, leaving the Gold 

Hill Express Caboose (near Ester) at 2:30 pm on Friday.   
Our club brings salads, and we are the Hosts! 

 

mailto:jrichardson@newsminer.com
mailto:grundy@mosquitonet.com


Member Advertisements 

Member Ads are FREE to mem-
bers—get your ad to the editor 
by the 20th for publication in 

the next newsletter 

FOR SALE: Award Winning (club’s 
2011 “Most Im-
proved” award for a 
recent restoration 
and Carlson 2012 
People’s Choice 
Antique Class car) 

1929 Model A Roadster.  See the article 
in the April 2011 Newsletter for more 
pictures and the restoration story.  
$21,500.  Call Marv Wright at 978-9252 

My favorite part of the newspaper is “20 Year Ago in Fairbanks” 
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 Once again this year, the 
Fountainhead Museum graciously 
opened the museum for our May  
monthly membership meeting.  It is 
a great setting for a car club meet-
ing, and a wonderful backdrop to 
discussion of all of our upcoming 
activities.  Many members stayed on 
an extra hour to tour the museum 
exhibits. 
 The club had a guest speaker 
from the J.P. Jones Center to discuss 
their invitation to our club to take 
part in their first Juneteenth Parade 
on June 15th.  While many of our 
members will be near Denali Park 
for the Joint Meet, there was strong 
interest from those folks who will be 

here in 
F a i r -
banks to 
come out 
and sup-
port the 
o r g a n i -
z a t i o n 
and the 
planned 
p a r a d e 
d o w n 
23rd. 

SIGN UP EARLY 
FOR ALL THE 

FUN AT 
GOLDEN DAYS! 

 Wilma Vinton is helping get 
us organized for the big parade on 
Golden Days this year.  All goes a 
whole lot smoother when we can 
confirm a number of participants 
early, and can get all the proper 
paperwork done ahead of time, in-
cluding making sure we have a 
laminated placard for your car.  So, 
if like most of us, you know you are 
going to participate again this year, 
please fill out the form today, and 
mail it (or email it) to Wilma at  
wlvinton@gci.net. 

Like all recent years, if you are go-
ing to thrill the kids and grandkids 
by letting them ride, then you need 
to complete a Parental Consent 
Form—e-mail or call Wilma and she 
will get you one, or you can 
download it at: 
http://fairbankschamber.org/goldendays/ 
 I would guess Wilma will 
also be looking for folks who have 
space for WEIO Queens and other 
dignitaries who always like to ride 
at the front of the parade with us. 
 And with even greater an-
ticipation:  get ready for our big pic-
nic after the parade over at Pioneer 
Park.  Since it looks like all the raf-
fle tickets will be sold, the board 
has promised a 
big feed to rival 
last years’ pig 
roast!  We will 
give away the 
Mustang at 2 pm.! 

There were about 60 members at our May meeting at the Fountainhead Museum 

Club guest, Sandra Rice 
discusses Juneteenth 

Ron and Jerry Frey would like to 
thank the club, and especially Tracy 
McLeod, for the get-well cards and 
wishes for Jerry.  Jerry is doing 
well.   - Ron Frey 

mailto:wlvinton@gci.net
http://fairbankschamber.org/goldendays/


The little old gray haired lady I helped across the street is my wife! 
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Golden Days Parade Sign up 
Member Name:____________________________________________________ 

 

If you want to have a sign for your car please complete the following and turn in by Thursday, July 11th.  If you had 
your car in last year’s parade, I already have a sign for you.  However, I need a good number for the parade officials of 
how many cars we will have in the lineup. 

 

Vehicle 1 Year: __________ 

Vehicle 1 Make: ___________________________________________ 

Vehicle 1 Model: __________________________________________ 

 

Vehicle 2 Year: __________ 

Vehicle 2 Make: __________________________________________ 

Vehicle 2 Model: _________________________________________ 

 

Vehicle 3 Year: ________ 

Vehicle 3 Make:___________________________________________ 

Vehicle 3 Model: _________________________________________ 

 

Please arrive at the lineup area in front of the Carlson Center by 9:00 am on Saturday, July 20th.  Drivers will check in 
with Wilma or Willy Vinton to be placed in line by model year. 

 

If you plan to have children under the age of 18 in your vehicle, you will need to complete a Parental Consent form NO 
LATER THAN Thursday, July 11th and turn it in to Wilma or Willy Vinton.  That can be found at http://
fairbankschamber.org/goldendays/ 

 

The following parade rules MUST be followed: 

• No objects by be thrown, handed or tossed from the vehicles. 

All entries must be able to maintain their speed and position throughout the parade.  This means that we may not have 
walkers beside our cars.  Our vehicle pace is to fast for walkers to keep up. 

 

Complete rules are available for review at: http://fairbankschamber.org/goldendays/ 

 

Signed: ___________________________________________________ 

Fax to 455-4388 or email to wlvinton@gci.net; you may also leave them at Larson’s Locksmith on Noble Street. 

http://fairbankschamber.org/goldendays/
mailto:wlvinton@gci.net


NEXT MEETINGS  
This month the membership meeting  is at The Bakery on Thurs-
day, June 13th.  Meeting starts at 7pm; most members are there 
for dinner by 6pm. 

 

The Board Meeting is at 6:30 PM at Sam's Sourdough Café on the 
Tuesday before the membership meeting.  This month it is on Tues-
day June11h /  Dinner is B4.   Everyone is also welcome to attend. 

 

VLNAAC Website:  http://local.aaca.org/fairbanks/ CONTACTS: 
President Scott Culbertson 451-7911 sdculbertson@gci.net 
Vice-President John McCarthy 452-8805 gt500@acsalaska.net 
Treasurer Ron Allen  488-3965 ronandnancy@gci.net 
Secretary Nancy Petersen 490-6400 northpolecomfort@acsalaska.net 
Director Rick Larrick 457-4344 crlarrick@alaska.net 
Director Bret Helms 460-1912  
Director Willy Vinton 388-8252 wvinton@gci.net 
Membership Chair Rochelle Larson 590-8593 rochelle1987@hotmail.com 
Merchandise Rochelle Larson 590-8593 rochelle1987@hotmail.com 
Newsletter Rick Larrick 457-4344 crlarrick@alaska.net 
Website Wilma Vinton 456-2261 wlvinton@gci.net 
Sunshine Club Tracy McLeod 456-7877 tksplits@yahoo.com 

 chelms@ptialaska.net 

Jeffrey Quad in Eagle 
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